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"I think that the cetaceans are using their 
highly advanced ‘internal technologies’ of 
group-telepathy and holographic conscious-
ness-transmission to beam their love and 
message into the human psyche, now more 
than ever...Within their collective psyche 
they may have memories and knowledge of 
the history of Earth and humanity that we 
are unable and/or unwilling to access.  They 
may have knowledge of life elsewhere in 
the universe…of telepathically-connected 
galactic communities…and a greater appre-
ciation of the beauty and uniqueness of life 
on THIS planet.  Perhaps they are the ‘mind 
of Gaia’ herself." MORE: http://tutunui-
wananga.blogspot.com.au/2012/08/
we-are-not-aloneyet-how-we-are-
waging.html

INTRODUCTION
Modern man believes that he is ‘alone’ in 
the universe, yet nothing could be further 
from the truth.  The mind-set of ‘civilized’ 
western humanity takes for granted that our 
collective world-view, the human perspec-
tive on life on Earth, represents the pinnacle 
of awareness, the paragon of ‘intelligence’, 
that we are sine pari, “without equal” in 
the kingdoms of life, above and apart from 
mere ‘animals’ and other ‘lower’ life-forms.  
This unquestioned anthropocentric ‘meta-
belief’, the central pillar supporting the 

dominant dMOE(1), or ‘distributed mental 
operating environment’ which facilitates 
our fundamentally Judaeo-Christian neo-
Darwinian military-industrial-capitalist 
‘way of life’, justifies ecocide, rational-
izes genocide, glorifies predation, rewards 
greed, derides simplicity, denies indigenous 
and alternative modes of being, and is 
conducting a full-spectrum jihad against 
life itself.

We have never been ‘alone.’  In the same 
way that we needn’t ‘go into space’ because 
we’re already there…how could we NOT 
be?...we’ve never been alone because our 
true ‘family’ is the universe, which as cur-
rently conceived may host not only a very 
broad spectrum of ‘beings’, ‘intelligences’ 
and forms of consciousness…of far greater 
diversity, improbability and unknowability 
than the sum of all science-fiction…but is 
‘intelligent’ and ‘conscious’ in and of itself.  
Our nearest star, the sun, Sol, is a powerful 
stellar ‘being’ and ‘intelligence’; Mother-
ship Earth, or Gaia, is herself an astro-
nomically complex planetary ‘being’ and 
‘intelligence’.  The union of Father Sky and 
Mother Earth gives birth to life as we know 
her, a vast creative and experimental intel-
ligence based on DNA, carbon compounds, 
and water who manifests herself as an end-
less expression of living art-information.  
Every being, every form of life is by nature 
‘intelligent’ in its own way.(2) Humanity 

seems to be an anomaly on this planet: we 
are the only species among billions who 
have run amok and are actively destroying 
our home (3), as well as the only species 
who is embedded in collective hallucina-
tion, harbouring destructive delusions about 
our own alleged and superior ‘intelligence’ 
and other ‘chosen species’ fantasies.(4)

The cetaceans, the whales and dolphins, 
have lived in the ocean of Earth for tens 
of millions of years, according to our 
consensus model of time, and represent a 
vast supra-human ‘intelligence’ akin to our 
own in fundamental ways, yet truly ‘alien’ 
beyond comparison in equally fundamen-
tal ways.  They have been here ten times 
longer than we have, with neuro-biological 
‘internal technology’(5) far in advance of 
ours, living in far greater harmony with the 
more supportive and protective environ-
ment they inhabit.  The breadth, depth and 
quality of their ‘reality’, their experience 
and ‘management’ of dimensions we refer 
to as ‘time’, ‘space’, ‘awareness’, ‘memo-
ry’, and ‘knowledge’ may exceed ours by 
several orders of magnitude.  Their inner 
life is a vast unknown to us; if and when we 
become capable of comprehension, we may 
find their ‘reality’ to be far more expan-
sive, far more ‘beautiful’ than anything we 
pretend to access."

CONTINUED NEXT PAGE ...

 ‘WE ARE NOT ALONE…YET’   
How We Are Waging War On A True ‘Extra-Terrestrial Intelligence’         
by Jeff Wefferson  
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Human views on things they don’t un-
derstand tend to be riddled with romanti-
cism and exploitation, and the cetaceans 
are no exception.  Exploring the human 
relationship with the animal kingdom is an 
immense topic which includes the subjects 
of ‘animal intelligence’, ‘inter-species com-
munication’, shamanism, ‘conservation’, 
pets, hunting, farming, and meat.(35) The 
human relationship with cetaceans unfortu-
nately includes all of these.

What is the difference between an animal 
and a ‘person’?  We look for correspon-
dences with our own perceived character-
istics, our ‘personhood’; awareness more 
than intelligence is the defining quality.  
Cetaceans are “intensely conscious of what 
they are doing…in exquisitely specific and 
finely detailed ways…they know what they 
are doing…their actions are purposeful, and 
stunningly specific to the occasion…they 
intend us no harm…they are aware.” (36)

For a very long time I have believed that 
not only are the cetaceans equally if not 
more ‘highly evolved’ than humans, that in 
the world of today, they qualify as ‘people’ 
far more than do most human beings.

We must draw a distinction between two 
major ‘factions’ of humanity, a generalized 
division that is based not on biology but on 
psychology, not on genetics and anatomy 
but on different ‘dMOE’s’ or ‘distributed 
mental operating environments’…very 
different modes of being on Earth:  indig-
enous/spiritual/ecological and modern/capi-
talist/materialist.(37)

This schism in human modes of being 
along with true awareness of cetaceans has 
led me to conclude that not only are they 

a TETI, or true ‘extra-
terrestrial intelligence’, 
they are also TULIP’s, 
the ‘ultimate indigenous 
people.’  Cetaceans 
have all the fundamental 
qualities of indigenous 
peoples, and are actually 
the ‘next level’ mov-
ing towards a totally 
‘non-material’ and even 
‘spiritual’ culture.  In 
this way alone they are 

light-years ahead of homo sapiens, ‘man, 
the wise’.

Behavioural scientists, conservation 
biologists, environmental capitalists and 
New Age gurus would all have us believe 
that cetaceans are ‘worth saving’ or even 
‘very special’, but they can’t explain why.  
Their attitudes and beliefs range from 
‘endangered populations’ to ‘magnificent 
creatures’ to ‘beautiful animals’ to ‘mysti-
cal beings’ from another planet.(38) ALL 
of this is based on various forms of the 
exploitation that has always characterized 
the human relationship with cetaceans; 
and NONE of this has ANYTHING to do 
with who they really are as fellow sentient 
beings. 

Cetaceans are BIG BUSINESS, and ‘who’ 
they are doesn’t matter, or may even get 
in the way.  Not only is whaling not a 
thing of the past, some of the world’s most 
‘advanced’ nations continue to condone 
and engage in this obvious barbarity, based 
on the insatiable human hunger for meat, 
which to me is one of biggest ‘lead weights 
of karma’ holding back our spiritual ad-
vancement.  Sure, many indigenous peoples 
have traditionally hunted animals for food, 
and ‘back in the day’ that made sense and 
was spiritually and ecologically sound; that 
‘day’, however, is long gone, and eating 
meat of any kind in today’s world is un-
necessary and dangerous.  Why do Japan, 
Iceland, Norway and now even the United 
States have to keep practicing what is truly 
a form of mass-murder of our fellow be-
ings?(39)

People like Captain Paul Watson of Sea 
Shepherd and Louis Psihoyos of Ocean 
Preservation Society have created much 

public awareness of these practices, not 
only through ‘direct intervention’ ‘eco-
activism’ but primarily through mass-
media, with Watson’s ‘Whale Wars’ show 
on Discovery Channel’s Animal Planet, 
and Psihoyos’ movie ‘The Cove.’  On the 
surface, the message is clear:  “evil Japa-
nese are murdering innocent cetaceans, and 
this is the BIGGEST threat to their well-
being that exists on the planet.  SO GIVE 
US YOUR MONEY.”  Since becoming a 
television celebrity, Watson/Sea Shepherd’s 
integrity has taken a nose-dive, and is now 
riddled with fraud and scandal.  Psihoyos 
is a close second, having transformed his 
original ‘documentary’ into a ‘staged real-
ity fest’ designed more for banking than 
cetaceans.(40)  The bottom-line is that these 
people are exploiting both cetaceans and 
the human public and taking in vast sums of 
money as ‘non-profit’ organizations, yet are 
not only NOT stopping or even slowing the 
whaling and dolphin slaughter industries, 
they are implicitly ‘demonizing’ Japan, they 
tell us NOTHING about why the cetaceans 
need to be ‘saved’, and worst of all, they 
TOTALLY OMIT any reference whatsoever 
to the real global threats to cetaceans com-
ing from human military-industrial activity. 
These paragons of ‘environmental capitalis-
tism’ are true Orwellian ‘liars’.(41)

One of the most salient dimensions of 
human dementia is our ability to justify or 
rationalize literally ANYTHING within the 
self-affirming system of our species mind-
set.  We love to propound ‘animal rights’ 
and spend billions of $ per year to ‘save’ 
them, but at the same time we enthusiasti-
cally support the global meat industry, 
based on the enslavement and mass-murder 
of animals with souls, minds and feelings 
no less than any pet or ‘wild animal’; an 
estimated 60 billion animals are slaughtered 
annually to satisfy the human craving for flesh.

A trend of late has been to ascribe to 
cetaceans the ‘same rights as people’ or 
‘person-hood’ itself.(42) Think about what 
this really means.  Any honest appraisal of 
how humans treat each other, especially 
the raging genocide that has characterized 
the relationship between ‘civilized’ modern 
man and indigenous peoples the world over, 
throughout what we call ‘history’, renders 
this totally absurd…or insane.  How could 

ANIMALS VERSUS ‘PEOPLE’ –
The  Real Case for Cetaceans
by Jeff Wefferson
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cetaceans possibly benefit from being ‘of-
ficially recognized’ as people?  Would we 
then be obliged to show them…the same 
respect we have for each other?

In addition to being able to vote and be 
drafted and taxed, they could also hire 
solicitors to collect all the back-royalties 
and licensing fees for the astronomical 
quantity of audio recordings and still and 
motion-picture footage that has been ‘taken’ 
of them, without their permission; and to 
file numerous law-suits against tour opera-
tors, shipping companies, and the host of 
military-corporate entities waging war on 
them.  They could file ‘murder charges’ 
against whalers, Japanese or not.  They 
could launch petitions for their own protec-
tion on Facebook.   They might successfully 
prosecute Paul Watson, Louis Psihoyos, and 
Greenpeace for fraud in raking in vast sums 
of money for pretending to ‘save’ them 
while not addressing the real issues.  Surely 
were they to become ‘people’ this is what 
they would do!

In reading David Stannard’s eye-opening 
and heart-shattering book American Holo-
caust I was stunned to learn that, according 
to his meticulous research of eye-witness 
accounts and official records, that well over 
100 million indigenous Americans have 
been systematically slaughtered by Europe-
an invaders to this day.(43) By some reck-
onings, over a billion human beings have 
been mass-murdered by fellow ‘human 
beings’ in modern times alone, not even 
counting the widespread active ‘depopula-
tion’ programs of today.  There’s no way to 
know how many cetaceans have died at the 
hand of man, but we know without a doubt 
how many cetaceans have been killed by 
members of their own species: next to none.  
Cetaceans are not ‘vegetarians’, but, unlike 
‘civilized’ man, not only do they do not 
kill each other, with a few exceptions, their 
observed behaviours tend to be extremely 
peaceful and non-violent.(44)

‘People’ or not, the fact that they continue 
to show deference to and tolerance of 
human beings in the face of our multifari-
ous war on them, that they still show us 
‘friendship for no advantage’, is a testament 
to their true level of spiritual evolution 
and proves that they are in fact light-years 
ahead of us in terms of what it really means 
to be ‘human’.(45)

CETACEAN HOLOCAUST:  THE 
REAL GLOBAL THREATS 
We don’t know for sure, but ‘hunting’ of 
animals for food by indigenous peoples 
seems to have been the norm for as far 
back as we can see.  I’m not sure what the 

whales thought about being killed for food 
even back then, but Inuit in search of meat 
didn’t have high-tech harpoon guns or 
whaling ships with sonar.  Hunting was a 
sacred act to indigenous folk who took only 
what they thought they needed.

Although historically we believe we have 
‘always’ eaten meat (what IF Neandertals 
were herbivorous?), ‘civilized’ man could 
easily abandon whaling and all other ‘meat-
driven’ atrocities; yet these continue to 
run out of control as an integral part of our 
industrial ‘doomsday machine’.  Despite 
the publicity, of all the threats to cetaceans, 
whaling is at the bottom of the list.

Side-effects from the global fishing indus-
try(46), another meat enterprise, have been 
a long-standing affliction for cetaceans, 
for example, drift- and gill-nets, in which 
hundreds of thousands of dolphins die from 
drowning and end up as ‘by-catch’ annual-
ly.  Trawling in all its forms is also a wide-
spread hazard for marine life in general.

Our pollution of the global ocean(47) is 
incomprehensible.  Logically, the ocean is 
‘sea-level‘ located ‘downhill’ from every-
where on land: all water and everything in 
it running off from terrestrial sources ends 
up in the sea.  Not only do all rivers empty 
into the ocean, ‘civilized’ man has been us-
ing the ocean as a sewer and waste disposal 
site for thousands of years.  The ocean is 
huge, essentially ‘terra nullius’ (48) as far 
as most human cultures are concerned, and 
it’s deep: substances or materials disposed 
of tend seem to dilute or just ‘disappear’.

With the advent of shipping and motorized 
boats, for civilian, commercial and military 
purposes, noise(49), collisions(50), and 
contamination(51) from fuel, lubricants 
and wastes became wide-spread hazards 
as well.  With the massive increase in all 
of these activities throughout the twentieth 
century and accelerating in the twenty-first, 
the global ocean is now saturated with a full 
spectrum of man-made noise that has raised 
the back-ground sound level by several 
dB.(52) The sea is also contaminated to 
varying degrees, ranging from huge ‘dead 
zones’(53) where nothing can live, to areas 
that are relatively clean and undisrupted, 
with astronomical quantities of every indus-
trial substance, compound, and chemical 
ever created, in particular, endocrine-dis-
rupting POP’s,(54) huge islands or ‘gyres’ 
of plastic,(55), and synthetic radio-nuclides 
from the real ‘nuclear war’ that has been 
going on since 1945.(56)

The global ‘energy’ industry is a major 
threat to all cetaceans. ‘Civilized’ human-
ity is addicted to the ‘flesh and blood’ of 
the ‘body’ of Mother Earth, and is stopping 

at nothing to consume every last ounce of 
minerals and petroleum that exists.  Deep-
sea mining and especially hydro-carbon 
exploration and extraction is growing 
exponentially in every part of the world.
(57)  Accidental leaks and ‘spills’ add insult 
to injury and enhance the toxic saturation 
levels.(58)

Seismic and electromagnetic geo-physical 
exploration technologies are extremely 
dangerous weapons in our war on ceta-
cea.  Hundreds of exploration vessels are 
in operation globally at any given time, 
each of which is equipped with an array of 
‘air-guns’ that can emit under-water sonic 
explosions on the order of 30,000 joules per 
blast…enough to deafen or kill any ceta-
ceans or other marine life within a radius of 
many kilometres.(59)

The frequency of accidents and disasters, as 
well as their damage-levels, have increased 
drastically in direct proportion to the scale 
and pervasiveness of industrial civiliza-
tion as a whole.  Solid evidence exists that 
in recent years a new paradigm of ‘geo-
terrorism’ has been instituted which is a 
new form of covert warfare disguised as 
‘industrial accidents’, ‘natural disasters’, 
and ‘environmental engineering.’(60)

Recent examples of deliberate ‘geo-ter-
rorism’ are the BP disaster in the Gulf of 
Mexico which began April 2010, and the 
Fukushima disaster which began in March 
2011. Both these scenarios have clear 
‘signatures’ of having been manufactured, 
and both are on-going processes, as op-
posed to events, which appear to have been 
strategically-premeditated acts of environ-
mental warfare whose purpose is to poison 
the planetary biosphere via the ocean as 
efficiently as possible.(61)

As if traditional and/or ‘conventional’ war-
fare and weapons haven’t been bad enough, 
for humans, cetaceans, and everyone else 
on Mothership Earth, today a ‘new genera-
tion’ of high-tech weapons systems has 
been deployed based on radio-frequency 
microwaves which allow ‘secret wars’ to 
be waged unknown to the affected popula-
tions. (62)

With the planetary metastasis of all-things-
military since World War 2, going to the 
next level with the advent of the ‘war on 
terror’ since 9/11, and the presence of close 
to 4,000 U.S. bases and peripheral institu-
tions around the world, the seas of Earth 
have become permanent ‘theatres of opera-
tion’, battle-fields, testing grounds, and 
waste-dumps particularly for the navies of 
the world.  The U.S. Navy is the mac-daddy 
of all military entities on the planet, and is 
also THE single greatest threat to the well-
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being of all cetaceans globally.(63)
Not only is the U.S. Navy the largest single 
military institution on Earth, it is also the 
single greatest ‘nuclear entity’, operating 
several hundred individual nuclear reactors 
for research, weapons, and propulsion of 
ships and submarines.  They have over-
seen a large per-centage of all atmospheric 
atomic tests (including Project Argus, 
which permanently damaged the Van Allen 
radiation belts)(64), and have innumerable 
and classified ‘super-fund’ sites around 
the world, of which the global ocean is the 
biggest.  They are more than likely ‘legally 
allowed’ to dispose of nuclear wastes from 
their reactors directly into the sea.  Even if 
this weren’t ‘legal’, who could stop them…
or even find out?

The U.S. Navy has been the largest backer 
of research and development of the ‘new 
generation’ of microwave weapons since 
Reagan’s ‘Strategic Defense Initiative’, or 
‘Star Wars’ in the 1980’s.  These technolo-
gies, of which HAARP is one example, are 
huge antenna arrays with transmitters that 
target the ionosphere with giga-watt levels 
of heat.  By means of super-computers 
and extensive research in geo-physical and 
atmospheric science, HAARP and other 
installations can function as an integrated 
weapons system which can conduct 
‘environmental modification’, or ‘weather 
warfare’, ‘tectonic’ warfare involving 
man-made earth-quakes and vulcanism, 
and global ‘mind control’ operations which 
can neurologically debilitate entire human 
populations.  Our biosphere in general 
is saturated with microwaves from other 
sources as well.(65)

Ironically, by means of unlimited funding, 
the U.S. Navy has also come to control 
almost ALL marine biology research on the 
planet, enabling them not only to ‘weapon-
ize’ every dimension of the ocean and its 
inhabitants, but also to manage and control 
not only ‘scientific information’ but also 
to manipulate ‘public perception’ of what 
is really going on.  Not only have they 
been engaged in enslaving, torturing and 
brain-washing cetaceans and other marine 
mammals for decades, to force them to 
function as ‘robots’, but their ‘scientific 
research’ has been shown to be deliberately 
and criminally fraudulent, in order to create 
the impression that nothing they do is harm-
ful to anyone in any way. (66)

Of the full-spectrum of war on cetacea be-
ing conducted by the U.S. Navy, no form of 
attack or technology is more devastatingly 
and pervasively lethal as their mid- and 
low-frequency sonar systems.  Sonar, which 
was inspired by cetaceans, and originally 
used only low levels of under-water sound 
to perform ‘echo-location’ for detection 

of ‘foreign objects’, has now been turned 
against them.

In July of 2000 I first learned of SURTASS, 
or LFAS, ‘Surveillance Under-water Towed 
Array Sonar Systems’ or ‘Low Frequency 
Active Sonar.’  These systems were being 
deployed on naval vessels around the world 
and were instantly recognized as major 
threats to cetaceans.  Having been a lover 
of cetaceans for decades, this put me on full 
‘red-alert’, as I knew that something hor-
rific was up in the world.  This was during 
that window of time when Bush 2 had been 
installed as president, which equalled ‘war’, 
but before 9/11, which came as no surprise 
to me after learning about LFAS.

These ‘surveillance’ systems use technol-
ogy almost identical to that of seismic test-
ing:  huge under-water transducers that emit 
powerful explosions of sonic energy, which 
travel much faster and more intensely in 
water than in air.  LFA-sonar is known to 
create ‘a kill-zone the size of Texas’.  These 
shock-waves of sound pressure energy 
literally explode the inner ears of cetaceans, 
cause hemorrhaging, rupturing of internal 
organs, and mass-death.(67)

Because of the extreme power-levels of 
seismic and LFA-sonar technologies, which 
are ostensibly about ‘detection’ or ‘listen-
ing’, it’s become clear to me that these may 
be being used as active weapons systems.  
Against whom?  Anyone who lives in the 
ocean.

In recent years innumerable and anomalous 
strandings of cetaceans, and ‘die-offs’ of 
many species of land and marine life-forms 
have occurred.  These invariably correlate 
with the presence of military exercises and/
or seismic testing activities.  Tremendous 
effort goes into distancing the Navy and 
‘big oil’ from any causality or accountabil-
ity, as their legion of well-trained ‘scien-
tists’ and compliant media distracts us with 
reports of ‘mystery illnesses’ and other 
fabrications.(68)

Almost no ‘environmental organizations’ 
dare to criticize or even mention ‘big oil’, 
for fear of financial retaliation; one wonders 
who in fact are the biggest donors to Paul 
Watson and Louis Psihoyos?  Fewer still 
dare to criticize or mention the ‘N’ word, 
the U.S. Navy, as being anything more than 
‘stewards’ of the global ocean.

Their greatest role as ‘steward’ of the ocean 
is their ‘request’ for a permit from the 
NMFS (National Marine Fisheries Service), 
a branch of NOAA, which they are known 
to ‘own’, to ‘take’ approximately 11.5 MIL-
LION marine mammals over the next five 
years as part of their expanding war-games/

testing/global presence strategy.  ‘Take’ is 
Naval euphemism for ‘kill’.  Hats off to Ro-
salind Peterson for having the balls to tell 
the world about this true cetacean holocaust 
in progress.(69)

In summation, the cetaceans are under 
direct attack from human activity in a 
number of ways.  These are physical (nets, 
collisions, whaling); psychological (be-
ing ‘studied’, held captive, experimented 
on); acoustic (noise, blasts, sonar); toxicity 
(chemical and radio-nuclear); and elec-
tromagnetic (HAARP and ATOC-related 
experiments/technologies)(70). 

It’s almost impossible fully to comprehend 
the damage that is being done to the global 
ocean and to the cetaceans who are the 
real ‘stewards’ of the sea.  On top of all 
the on-going waste and chemical pollution 
pouring in for decades, massive quantities 
of atmospherically-disseminated chem-trail 
residues(71) are making their way into the 
sea.  Scientists pretending to battle ‘climate 
change’ want to dump massive amounts of 
iron filings into the sea.(72) Crude petro-
leum continues to gush from the Macondo 
well in the Gulf of Mexico, and the Corexit 
continues to create illness in human and 
marine life.(73)

The ‘icing on the cake’ is the incomprehen-
sible quantity of synthetic radio-nuclides 
pouring directly into the Pacific ocean from 
Fukushima, on top of what has already 
been deposited as fall-out from over 2000 
atmospheric detonations, perhaps hundreds 
of thousands of drums of nuclear waste, and 
DU (‘depleted uranium’) deployed in all 
recent ‘wars’ and ‘conflicts’.  That a huge 
part of the global ocean could become one 
huge ‘dead zone’ is not impossible in our 
life-times; what is happening…what WE 
are doing…is beyond catastrophic for life 
as we know her, including the cetaceans.
(74)

Individual cetaceans may be hunted or 
‘whaled’ but whole populations are system-
ically endangered by the systemic poison-
ing of entire regions and the proliferation of 
new and dangerous technologies which can 
maim or kill tens of thousands of marine 
mammals with a single explosion.

Who is to blame for all this?  WE are.

WE ARE THE PROBLEM 
As a whole we are insane with respect to 
the ‘reality’ of global indigenous wisdom, 
ways of living and being in harmony with 
life and the Earth that have been around 
FAR longer than our highly destructive 
‘industrial civilization’ which is turning the 
whole planet into a barren wasteland in the 
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blink of a cosmic eye.

It’s possible that we are not our ‘real selves’ 
at this point in time.  I really hope this isn’t 
the ‘real’ us.  If there is a ‘real’ us, I hope 
that it’s much more like the cetaceans than 
what is generally passing for ‘humanity’ 
today.  Whatever the reasons…the ‘Kali 
yuga’ (75) or ‘permanent psychic muta-
tion’…we have to realize that humans are 
the problem and humans can stop being 
the problem.  Whatever the ‘causes’…we 
are still responsible for what we, our entire 
species, is doing.

No ‘them’ exists who is responsible for 
what is happening; in terms of what’s hap-
pening with the cetaceans, it’s easy to point 
the finger at the Japanese, or at ‘big oil’ 
companies, or the U.S. Navy.  These orga-
nizations consist of human beings, ‘people’; 
ultimately, however, the problem is US.  We 
in western society each make our daily con-
tribution to our ‘unconscious jihad against 
nature’.  We each consume at least our 
share of resources, use our share of energy, 
produce our share of waste.  Every time 
we pay a tax or even use money, we are 
supporting the military-industrial-banking 
complex; every time we get in our SUV’s 
and burn some petroleum, we are support-
ing the VERY INSTITUTIONS who are the 
greatest threats to cetaceans.  Driving more 
than any other ‘consumer behaviour’ truly 
supports the ‘fascism-sponsored geo-ter-
rorism’ being conducted against the whales 
and dolphins.

Cetaceans don’t use money or have pos-
sessions, they don’t have territory, houses, 
clothes, or electricity; they don’t need cars, 
radios, lights or books; theirs is a true spiri-
tual non-material culture based on ‘internal 
technology’, supreme adaptation to their 
environment, constant mutual support, and 
tightly-knit social networks.  We, on ‘both 
hands’, are trapped in ‘language’, often 
confusing the map with the territory; we 
are embedded in an increasingly artificial 
reality, a ‘technosphere’ that is toxic and 
unalive; we worship our self-proclaimed 
‘intelligence’ and pronounce our ‘dominion’ 
over the kingdoms of life.  We have little or 
no understanding of our own psychologi-
cal processes, the nature of our ‘dMOE’. 
We are ignorant of our own abilities and 
responsibilities.

All the problems that the Earth is experi-
encing, including the war on cetaceans, is a 
function of unenlightened human activity.  
The real limitations or barriers to communi-
cating with or understanding the cetaceans 
as fellow sentient beings lie on the human 
side of the equation.  We can’t possibly un-
derstand ‘anyone else’ until we understand 
ourselves…we can’t possibly ‘ascend’ into 

a ‘higher dimension’ while we’re trashing 
this one.

My belief is that the cetaceans as a whole 
understand what is going on and are doing 
their best to be nice to us under extremely 
adverse circumstances, while we are wag-
ing war on them.  They are encountering us 
with ‘satyagraha’ and the Golden Rule. (76)  
They are maintaining the highest possible 
spiritual wave-lengths in the face of mass-
genocide.

WHO THEY REALLY ARE:  THEIR 
MESSAGE…OUR LESSON 
So far we’ve explored ‘who’ the cetaceans 
are from the perspective of mainstream 
science and popular culture, but we haven’t 
really gone ‘into their mind.’  Maybe we 
haven’t really been invited yet?  We know 
that they are a lot like us, yet very different 
from us; we know that they must have a 
highly sophisticated ‘internal reality’ but we 
can’t access it due to our lack of commu-
nication.  We know that they matter just as 
much as do we.

Respect for cetaceans as fellow beings…
true respect, not ‘theoretical’ or ‘rhetorical’ 
respect…as with anyone, is a necessary pre-
requisite for communication, but not only 
are we showing little ‘respect’ for them, 
we are waging war on them.  IF they could 
suddenly ‘speak’ to us in English we might 
not like what we heard:  “HEY!  What’s up 
with all the noise and killing?  Why don’t 
you all become vegetarians and learn to 
meditate and play flute?”

Our anthropocentric forms of communica-
tion, particularly the ‘double-edged sword’ 
of symbolic language, may have served us 
all too well in our games of ‘progress’, but 
to all other life-forms on Mothership Earth, 
our constant blatherings and transmissions 
must be little more than an irritating noise, 
lacking the melody and harmony of bird- or 
whale-song or the intricate beauty of cricket 
chirps; this is how most human use of 
language sounds to me!  Our actions speak 
far louder than our words when it comes to 
how ‘mitakuyse oyasin’ perceives human 
beings.  In the larger reality, the context of 
life on Earth, humanity is both obsessed 
with its own artificial reality and doing its 
best to make natural life a thing of the past. 
“Western man’s ethic is not directed toward 
the preservation of the earth that fathered 
him.” (77)

Although we can only ‘know’ the cetaceans 
through the lenses and filters of our own 
dysfunctional ‘dMOE’, our own psycholo-
gy, another mode or channel of non-sensory 
‘communication’ seems to exist, that of 

telepathy.  We don’t really know what it is 
or how it works, but it is definitely a real 
phenomenon.  A large number of people 
who have spent time with cetaceans and 
know them well remark on how telepathic 
they seem to be.  The exact nature of the 
experience is elusive, but when it’s happen-
ing you know it’s real. (78)

I think that the cetaceans are using their 
highly advanced ‘internal technologies’ of 
group-telepathy and holographic conscious-
ness-transmission to beam their love and 
message into the human psyche, now more 
than ever.  Since they’ve been here at least 
ten times longer than we have, this could 
be a long-standing connection that humans-
in-their-present-state have forgotten.  This 
could also be a survival imperative on their 
part.

The exciting part is that telepathic thought 
transfer may be only the tip of a huge 
ice-berg of advanced mental abilities the 
cetaceans have, ones that we, too, had but 
in general have atrophied from lack of use 
and/or been drowned out by the info-toxic 
and electromagnetic cacophony of ‘civi-
lized’ life. (79)

Being able to experience their ‘reality’ 
could be humbling as well as mind-blowing 
to ‘man, the wise.’  Some of us are able to 
connect with them telepathically and spiri-
tually, a sphere of connection that’s existed 
since before us, but as a whole, we live in 
a vacuum of inter-species understanding.  
In general, we seem to be content with our 
commonly-held misconceptions.  When we 
consider ‘communication’, we tend to think 
in terms of ‘translating their “language”’ or 
‘decoding their transmissions’ but in reality 
their primary ‘message’ to us may be far 
less complex than sophisticated multi-di-
mensional stereo-holographic ‘pictures’ or 
sequences of clicks and whistles. (80)

Without making a sound or beaming us 
telepathically, the most fundamental mes-
sage the cetaceans have for us is shared 
purely by the example they set:  “live sim-
ply so that others may simply live.”

For now the inner life of cetaceans remains 
a complete mystery.  Living in the ocean 
before human industrial civilization, they 
would have enjoyed the immense peace and 
tranquility of a non-electric environment, 
mingled with the music of their various 
sounds, playing, living in close-knit fam-
ily groups, in constant motion, travelling 
oceanic ‘song-lines’ and tuning into what 
was happening with Mother Earth and the 
universe.  For all we know, cetaceans in 
general might be the equivalent of human 
yogis, spiritual masters, artists, musicians, 
dancers, martial arts experts, philosophers 
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and poets…or beyond.  They might have a 
highly-evolved ‘group mind’, a ‘group-syn-
aesthesia’ akin to a real-time shared psychic 
multi-dimensional ‘broad-band internet’.  
They might have their own equivalents of 
our astronomy, and be in touch with life in 
other star-systems.  And certainly they don’t 
bear the psychic scars of having mass-mur-
dered each other for thousands of years.

In the oceans of today they are under such 
violent attack that their ‘normal’ lives 
would seem almost impossible to main-
tain.  How they are able to live under these 
circumstances and still be nice to us is even 
more of a mystery than ‘who’ they really 
are.
 
The most powerful encounter I have had 
with cetaceans was two years ago when my 
partner Liesbet and I were swimming in 
the ocean off of Great Barrier Island, New 
Zealand.  We were in waist-deep water 
frolicking around when all of a sudden 
three dolphins appeared.  We were thrilled 
as they came to within about a meter of us.  
They seemed to be ‘beaming’ us with some 
kind of ‘energy’ that we could definitely 
feel; they went away then returned and 
did the same thing again.  After a while 
they left, but Liesbet and I were forever 
changed by this ‘close encounter’ with a 
true ‘extra-terrestrial intelligence.’  We 
came away with a feeling not only of being 
‘healed’ or having our health ‘boosted’ in 
unknown ways, but, more significantly, we 
felt that the dolphins imparted an immense 
sense of urgency to us.  A warning, perhaps, 
of something dangerous looming on the 
horizon.  This impression never left us, and 
when the Christchurch quakes and Fukushi-
ma nuclear disaster happened a few months 
later, it all began to make sense:  they knew 
what was coming…because they’ve seen it 
happen before?

Within their collective psyche they may 
have memories and knowledge of the 
history of Earth and humanity that we are 
unable and/or unwilling to access.  They 
may have knowledge of life elsewhere in 
the universe…of telepathically-connected 
galactic communities…and a greater appre-
ciation of the beauty and uniqueness of life 
on THIS planet.  Perhaps the are the ‘mind 
of Gaia’ herself. (81)

If we are somehow able to stop waging 
war on the ‘ultimate indigenous people’, 
and find ways to listen to and act on their 
‘message’ to us, then the door could open 
for an inter-species ‘psychic symbiosis’ 
that might have existed before but could 
certainly happen again.  If and when this 
happens, everything we think of as ‘reality’ 
could change dramatically; it might be like 
waking up after an extended night-mare.

PASSENGERS/CREW OF 
MOTHERSHIP EARTH
Humans and cetaceans, along with every 
other form of life, are the passengers and 
crew of Mothership Earth.  She is the only 
planet we know of who has life.  The grav-
ity of the current scenario that is playing 
out on Earth is truly incomprehensible to 
the mind of homo sapiens:  how can we get 
our heads around the fact that it is WE who 
are doing our best to destroy all life on the 
only planet we know of who has life?

We cannot be sure what the cetaceans 
‘think’ about this, but I believe that we are 
receiving a vast amount of truly spiri-
tual love and vast psychic guidance from 
our fellow ‘co-conspirators’ in the web 
of life.(82)  They might have far greater 
understanding of and insight into what is 
‘really’ going on with humanity and the 
Earth; with a consciously and creatively 
re-programmed dMOE humans as a whole 
could not only come to share this expanded 
world-view, but would of necessity re-
navigate our overall process away from 
oblivion and towards the honouring, respect 
and nurturing of all life.  This is the work 
we must dedicate ourselves to.

The cetaceans have been here all along, 
waiting for us to wake up and snap out of 
our brutal night-mare that’s been going on 
for thousands of years.

How do we ‘save the whales’?  By being 
aware of how each of us contributes to 
the war on life that ‘civilization’ is funda-
mentally based on, and acting to modify 
these unquestioned behaviours.  A radical 
reduction in driving, in consuming hydro-
carbon fuels would be a great move, as well 
as radical reduction or complete elimination 
of meat in our diets.  Awareness is the key, 
owning it and keeping it in the forefront 
of our minds and hearts.  If we really care 
about life and change our lives in ways that 
show it, we will begin to reduce the ex-
tremely negative collective karma we have 
accrued, a spiritual force that is driving our 
self-destruction.

If we live by the example of the cetaceans:  
satyagraha, the Golden Rule, ‘friendship 
for no advantage, ‘live simply so that others 
may simply live’…if we make these real 
in our day-to-day lives, there’s no need to 
donate money to non-profit organizations.

If we realize that each of us has enormous 
abilities and talents, a vast inner life, we 
may find the inspiration to become more 
cetacean-like ourselves, and therefore find 
our true selves, our true nature as ‘people’, 
as human beings.

I will close with what could be the ultimate 
‘science-fiction’ scenario…because it looks 
like it’s really happening.  Dr. John C. Lilly, 
with whose dolphin communication group I 
was involved in the early 1980’s, speculated 
that the whales and dolphins acted as ‘re-
peater stations’ for signals from water-based 
life-forms or ‘Gaian intelligences’ in other 
star systems, and that this was one of their 
primary functions here, to maintain this 
ancient and essential connection.  I person-
ally have felt a powerful link between the 
whales and dolphins, what I refer to as the 
‘spirit of life’, and the art and conscious-
ness of the Australian aborigines, who are 
THE oldest human culture with the most 
long-standing relationship to Mother Earth. 
(83) Lilly’s perception or vision was that 
humanity was being influenced below our 
level of awareness by energies or transmis-
sions from another form of ‘intelligence’ in 
other star-systems, a solid-state ‘life’ based 
not on water, carbon and DNA, but on 
silicon and electricity.  This SSE, or ‘solid 
state entity’ has been influencing humanity 
to design and construct an entire ‘civiliza-
tion’ running on electricity and computers 
whose ultimate purpose is first to replace 
then to eliminate entirely water-based 
life-as-we-currently-know-her, includ-
ing ourselves.  The cetaceans are specifi-
cally targeted as being the most powerful 
receivers of the ‘signals’ from water-based 
life.(84) When I look around at what is 
happening in the world today, the extreme 
proliferation of all-things-electronic, the 
dangers of EMR, micro-waves, and the 
‘new generation of Tesla-based weapons 
technologies, the mutagenicity of electricity 
and the centrality of computers for the exis-
tence of the entire planetary mega-machine 
and war apparatus, it really looks like this is 
coming true.

Is THIS world we are creating a world that 
we REALLY want?  Time is short.  Time to 
wake up.

“Live simply so that others may simply 
live.”

For a brief survey of my involvement with 
cetaceans:
http://synthaissance.blogspot.com.
au/2008/06/notes-on-my-connec-
tion-with-arthur-c.html

Trailer for the ‘beyond film’ about ceta-
ceans that my partner Liesbet Verstraeten 
and I are working on: http://youtu.be/
eNFoL24pK3c

FULL ARTICLE AND FOOTNOTES 
HERE:  
http://tutunui-wananga.blogspot.
com.au/


